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JACKSON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING 07/11/2019 

MINUTES 
 

The Jackson Township Board of Supervisors General Business Meeting 07/11/2019 was called to order by 
Chairman Donald Kresge Sr. at 7:00PM. 
 
Members present: Donald C. Kresge Sr., Mark Major, Mark Werkeiser and Solicitor Todd Weitzmann. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
No public comment on agenda items. 
 
Plot Plans:  
 
Thomas White - Miller Rd. – Lot Line Adjustment- Final Plan 
 
Mark Major made a motion to approve the plot plan as presented. Motion seconded by Mark Werkeiser. All 
voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
General Business: 
Old Business: 
 
Jackson Township Supervisors General Business Meeting 06/06/19 Minutes: 
 
Mark Major made a motion to approve the Jackson Township Supervisors General Business Meeting 
06/06/2019 Minutes. Motion seconded by Mark Werkeiser. All voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
Mark Major made a motion to record the Treasurer’s Report as written. Motion seconded by Mark Werkeiser. 
All voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
Ray Property Demolition Update: 
 
Todd Weitzmann advised proposals and advertisements are still in process. More information will be available 
for the General Business Meeting in August. A plan for the Jackson Township Volunteer Fire Company to use 
the site demolition for a burning drill is being considered. Safety concerns involving the structure and 
materials will need to be addressed. 
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Jackson Twp. Supv. General Busn. Mtg07/07/2019 Minutes cont. 
 
New Business: 
 
Gardner Rd./ Reeders Run Rd Stone Bridge Repair Bid: 
 
Bid received by Bob & Mike Wallingford Mason Contractors in the amount of $2280.00 to repair the stone 
bridge on Gardner Rd/ Reeders Run Rd. Mark Major made a motion to accept. Motion seconded by Mark 
Werkeiser. All voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
Comments:  
 
State Police Coverage: 
 
Jackson Township resident, Steve Paige, addressed the Board of Supervisors concerning the possibility of 
Jackson Township having to pay for State Police coverage in the future. Steve Paige inquired if Jackson 
Township had a plan in the event this occurs. Mark Major stated Jackson Township is not currently 
researching, but has been in touch with surrounding Townships. Todd Weitzmann advised this was proposed, 
but not accepted or approved. Mark Werkeiser advised Mr. Paige to attend a CJERP meeting (held last the 
Thursday of each month at Chestnuthill Township building). CJERP has been discussing various options.  
 
PPL Electric Power Upgrade Project: 
 
PPL Electric Company has requested an easement on Rinker Road for pole and line replacement. PPL is 
requesting an easement of 25ft. on either side of the proposed powerline. Upon review of the plan and maps 
provided by PPL, Todd Weitzmann advised this may encroach on Township property largely and the placement 
of the poles may also restrict future property usage and accessibility. Mark Major made a motion to table the 
decision pending further clarification from PPL on their plans. Motion seconded by Mark Werkeiser. All voted 
aye. Motion carried. 
 
There being no further business, Mark Major made a motion to adjourn. Motion seconded by Mark Werkeiser. 
All voted aye. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Renee Miller 
Secretary/Receptionist/ Administrative Office Assistant 


